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I OFTEN refer to the Open Door Clinic as an absolute gem
of an organization within the larger matrix of healthcare players
in Addison County. Without a doubt, we all make valuable
contributions to the well-being of our community, and face our
own unique set of challenges; but our free clinic status allows us
to practice with a certain amount of latitude that contributes to
our ability to provide excellent care, comprehensive case
management, and spend necessary time with our patients to

meet their needs.

For instance, our model relies upon an incredibly dedicated and
talented cohort of volunteers who see our patients at every clinic
- not only do they come from all parts of Addison County, but we
now have volunteers from Rutland and Chittenden Counties and
who come from as far as South Hero to give their time and offer

their expertise to our local population. Amazing!

We prioritize taking as much time as we can to see our patients,
and provide extensive case management, which | feel is now
becoming a buzzword in the context of “population health” but
something that’s at the center of what we’ve done for years. It
transcends all programs and is an essential part of every patient
encounter that we believe makes for critical differences in our
patients’ experiences and outcomes. And all of this is
coordinated and managed by our competent, knowledgeable and
highly committed staff who go to bat for our complicated

patients time and time again.

So many people identify us with taking care of our local migrant
worker population, which is completely understandable and true
(we served 326 individuals in 2019), but | also want to remind our
readers that we take care of even more Vermonters, the majority
of whom work (73% in 2019) but face really difficult challenges
and choices as they navigate decisions around work, health
insurance, and taking care of themselves. As | have borne
witness to some of their personal stories, | feel completely
despondent at times and think that in 2020 it shouldn’t be this
hard - and require this much effort - for people to live and take

care of themselves.
And yet it is.

We recently surveyed 10% of our new patients, which we have to

do twice a year for one of our funders.

The purpose of this survey is to
ascertain whether or not any of
our patients who started out with
us (without health insurance or a
primary care provider) were able
to transition to a primary care
office and obtain insurance. Just
under half of the patients surveyed
reported that they still didn’'t have insurance because even
with state and federal subsidies, premiums are unaffordable;
and if individuals are able to purchase a plan, it’s generally
one with sky-high deductibles that won’t address many of their
chronic needs until they have paid between $5,500 - $7,900 out
of pocket, crippling for two persons making $50,730/year.

Thus, it will come as no surprise to learn that the need for our
services is growing. Between 1/1/2019 and 12/31/2019, the
clinic provided 1,550 medical and dental visits to 994 distinct
patients, including 425 new patients. As compared to the same
timeframe in 2018, this represents a 12% increase in distinct
patients served, and an 8% increase in medical and dental
visits provided. We are proud of the strides we’'ve made within
our dental program: last year, we held 50 dental clinics, our
hygienist saw 69 patients over 317 procedures and our dental
externs from the University of New England saw 41 patients
for 183 acute and restorative procedures. We also continue to
explore and offer some innovative mental health initiatives to

more effectively address the growing needs of our patients.

Thank you for your continued generosity and commitment to
our clinic and patients. With your help, we exceeded our
expectations with our annual appeal, which will offset this
year’s deficit budget. As 2020 unfolds, we remain dedicated to
serving our community through the breadth of our services
and excellent care; and with the support of our partners, we
remain proud of the immense impact that our small

organization has on this community.




2019 IN NUMBERS

72 clinics in Middlebury and Vergennes
50 dental clinics
094 distinct patients
425 new patients
1,550 Vvisits with an ODC health care provider

500 dental procedures for 110 patients

38 farms visited during outreach in the fall

814 interactions with our health insurance

application counselor
211 patients enrolled for health insurance
170 volunteers
4,000 hours volunteers dedicated to ODC
53 volunteer interpreters

1,606 hours our volunteers interpreted for

medical visits at ODC and specialty offices
354 flu shots given
326 migrant workers served

544 pounds of food donated by HOPE and
distributed at ODC clinics

TOTAL BUDGET: $390,062

SOURCES

United Way of
Addison County 6%

1% Patient Donations & Other

21% Community

14% Federal Fundraising
Grants 3% Town
Funds
24% State
31% Grants &
. Funds
Fundraising
USES
30%

67% Clinical Administration

Programs

2% Facilities
1% Other

66 | would just like to say that the Open Door Clinic has
been absolutely fabulous in hearing my concerns and
taking care of me. At 44 years of age | did not think |

would be in a position of starting over and dealing with

all this pressure. Great group of professionals there at

the clinic. My sincere thanks and respect for seeing me
and all that you do! 99

ODC patient

www.opendoormidd.org | odc@opendoormidd.org | 802-388-0137



Carol Causton
Alan Moore |(

! RN & Board
Interpreter )
President
120 hours
112 hours

Roberto

Alice
Veguez Berninghausen
Interpreter Office Support
106 hours 102 hours

WHAT OUR FRIENDS
ARE SAYING

66 Tis an honor to be of some aid
To hard working farmhand or maid
It's a right that all share
To have access to care

No matter the role one has played 99

Dave Hobbs, ODC Volunteer MD

66 rorthe volunteers like me, it fulfills that human

need of giving back in a most rewarding way. 99

Nelly Aranibar-Salomon,

ODC Volunteer RN and Interpreter

VOLUNTEERS WITH MOST
HOURS IN 2019

Susan
Nelly

Veguez .
Aranibar-Salomon

Interpreter &
RN & Interpreter

88 hours

Advocate
82 hours

66 The Iron Cross

Today | was the agent for a miracle:
| placed two stones at Cruz de Ferro’s mighty base.
Two friends at church had given me the rounded stones;

It was my privilege to lay them in this place.

And there | offered prayers of gratitude
To those who pledged support so gen'rously
To keep the welcome at the Open Door,

The Clinic, which serves indiscrim’nately.

And there | prayed for everyone
Who needs the Clinic Open Door,
For men and women, children, too,

Who work, but still are very poor.

| stopped to dry my eyes
And went on down the hill.
What God permitted me

Is working on me still.

How much there is
For us to do!

Let's take the chance Reverend Larry Jones, a resident
And see it through. from Starksboro, promoted a

fundraising campaign for the ODC

Thank God

| walked while he walked the 500 miles of
More than El Camino de Santiago (the Way of
I talked. 99 Saint James), in Spain

www.opendoormidd.org | odc@opendoormidd.org | 802-388-0137



2020 JANUARY-TERM INTERN
MEET MAREN WALSH, BY NICO PLUME

For five years in a row, the Open Door Clinic has been
hosting an unpaid Middlebury College January-Term
Intern. This January, we were thrilled to have Maren
Walsh, a Senior Feb from Denver, Colorado, studying
International and Global Studies. We feel super fortunate
to have hosted her. Nico Plume, our 2019 summer/fall/
winter intern, interviewed Maren for the newsletter.

66 NP What are you involved in at Middlebury?

MW: | am an IGS major, with a focus in Latin America. |
take a lot of Spanish, political science, and history
classes, and last semester | started studying Portuguese
as well, which has been super fun. I'm also involved with
an a cappella group on campus, which is a great change
of pace from studying. Lately I've really been enjoying
getting to know Vermont better, which is part of the
reason | wanted to work with the Open Door Clinic.
Because I'm graduating soon, | want to make sure | take
advantage of the opportunities the area has to offer.

NP: What are your first impressions of 0DC?

MW: The main thing that has stood out to me so faris
how nice everyone is. All of the ODC employees have
been extremely welcoming to me, and I've loved getting
to know other volunteers and patients. It's also really
rewarding to be able to see how important the
organization is for so many people in the area.

Nico

Plume

Maren
Walsh

NP: When did you start to learn Spanish?

MW: I've been studying Spanish on and off since elementary
school, but there have definitely been periods in there where |
hardly ever used it. | started learning Spanish in a more
serious way in high school when | went to Panama for an
immersion program, and started to appreciate Spanish more
as a way to connect with people than as just a subject in
school. | started putting way more energy into it after that. |
spent a few summers in the Dominican Republic and did some
traveling over my feb-mester. |'ve also kept focusing on
Spanish since | started at Middlebury. Last year | studied
abroad in Cuba in the fall and Argentina in the spring.

NP: What has been your favorite part of working at ODC so
far? What about your least favorite part?

MW: My favorite part has definitely been the people, as well
as the opportunity to practice my Spanish in a meaningful
way. My least favorite part is calling patients to tell them their
appointment was canceled or moved to a different time. It's
never fun to be the bearer of bad news.

NP: How do you envision that your time at the clinic will
impact or play into your experience and education at
Middlebury College?

MW: I've already been getting a lot out of this internship,
including basic things, like office skills, making loads of phone
calls, and learning how a health center works behind the
scenes. It's also been a truly excellent opportunity to engage
with people outside of the college. Sometimes it feels easy as
a student to get sucked into the college bubble, but working at
the ODC has helped me get out of that a little more. It's really
helped me appreciate Vermont and all the diversity it has to
offer, as well as enjoy my time on campus a little more. 99

Thank you, Maren, for working with us! We were excited to
have you on board for January (and hopefully as a volunteer
for your remaining time in Middlebury)!




WHO VOLUNTEERED IN 2019

MORE THAN 170 VOLUNTEERS DEDICATED
OVER 4,000 HOURS TO THE ODC

Maisie Anrod

Nelly Aranibar-Salomon
Lisa Arnold

Sarah Ashe

Alice Berninghausen
Ellen Bernstein
Charlotte Bichet

Holly Black

Holly Blair

Sarah Bourne

Claire Bove

Richard Brach

Mischul Brownstone
Eliana Canas-Parra
Jack Carew

Carol Causton

Veronica Ciambra

Bob Cloud

Nathan Cobb

David D. Congalton Dentistry
Adriana Comtois

Heidi Considine

Mari Cordes

Isabel Weber Cravioto
Bristol Park Dental
Saltzman Dental

Red Clover Family Dentistry
Laura Dillon

Alex Dobin

Hannah Donovan
Jessica Doos

Jilly dos Santos

Anna Durning

Barbara Ekedahl
Jacynda Ely Espenshade
Lou Faivre

Adam Fasoli

Miguel Fernandez
Bridget Fitzgerald
Linda Foxworthy

Bol Gai

Ivy Geilker

Juliet Gerlin

Suzanne Germain

Mary Gill

Janet Golden

Gloria E. Gonzalez Zenteno
Samantha Gonzalez
Danielle Goodrich
Christopher Grace

Middlebury Dental Group
Jessica M. Guzman Perez

Meg Haberle

Jane Halpin

Ali 0. Hamedani
Rayne Hanke-Ledwith
Peter Hare

Ansley Harralson
Anabel Hernandez
Ariana Hernandez
David Hobbs

Lewis Holmes

Emma Hopper

Ella Houlihan

Gale Hurd

Elaine Ittleman

Pat Jackson

Hayley Jones

Ann Jones-Weinstock
Gus Jordan

Leila Joseph

Thea Joseph

Anna Jursinic

Peggy Keith

Matthew Kimble
Dayle Klitzner
Katherine Koehler
Erik Koskinen Dentistry
Bill Kunkel

Kim Kurak

Deborah Kutzko
Katia LaManna

Josh Lanney

Linn Larson
Alexandra Lee

Ellen Long-Middleton
Lizeth Lucero

Ainaka Luna

Jeffrey Maneval
Cindy Marshall
Brenda Martinez
Natalie Mashia

Lexie Massa
Susannah McCandless
Jim McDaniel

Lucy McKeon

Bill McSalis

Cindy Messenger
Paola Meza

Alan Moore

Mitch Moreau

Ella Nasi

Ann Naumann
Terrence Naumann
Maisie Newbury
Maple View Oral
Jessica Pashko
Courtney Patterson
Hannah Patterson
Liza Pellerin

Audra Pinto Dentistry
Drew Platt

Nico Plume
Suzanne Potente
Julia Price

Dorothy Punderson
Sabrina Quintanilla
Margo Reigle
Alison Reynolds
Laura Rivera Martinez
Mary Rizos

Sarah Robart

Alicia Rodriguez
Alec Rogers
Laurene Rogers
Ethan Roy

Julian Roy

Jim Runcie

Patricia Saldarriaga
Marilyn Sandoval Q. Nulsen
Alison Seaton
Nathan Shepard
Molly Sherman
Bethany Shorey
Ashley Simons
Simone Skerritt
Kelsey R. Smith
Mollie Smith

Scott Smith

Lori Soule

Sarah Sparks
Reggie Spooner
Jay Stearns

Dayna Stimson
Susan Stone

Kate Stormfield
Sara Stowell
Sophie Swallow
Mary Beth Tichacek
Laura Till

David Torres
Therese Tran
Sarah Tully

Jason Van Driesche
Roberto Veguez
Susan Veguez
Maria Luisa Verduzco
Hector Vila

Jessica Wagener
Maren Walsh
Barbara Walter
Emma Wilcox

Kate Williams

Tim Williams
Rosalie Wright-Lapin
Jordan Young Il
Margaret Young
Mariana Zamorano
Emely Zeledon
Grace Zimmer
Maja Zimmermann

UNE Dental Externs

UVMMC Dietitian Students
UVMMC Family Practice Residents
VTC Nursing Students

DO YOU KNOW
ANYONE INTERESTED
IN VOLUNTEERING!?

ODC SPRING 2020
TRAINING
Saturday, 3/14/2020

9:30 AM TO 1 AM
for MDs, NPs, RNs, PTs,
EMTs, Dietitians, Mental

Health Counselors and
other medical volunteers

9:30 AM TO 4:30 PM
for medical interpreters
(fluency in English and
Spanish required)

Please send us an email at
odc(@opendoormidd.org.




29- Heidi Sulis and Christiane Kokubo
present at David Torres’ class (Global

2019 IN IMAGES

Health and Social Entrepreneurship) at

JANUARY Middlebury College. Paola, hired

g to join our team in September
2018, was the person who
initially introduced David to
31- Hayley Jones "18.5, ODC’s the ODC. A few months later,
fifth January-Term intern, ) David becomes a volunteer
finishes her internship. interpreter.

FEBRUARY

4- Fourth-year dental students Basim el-Toukhy and
Nicole Rakhnayev start ODC'’s participation in University g

of New England’s dental externship program.

26- 0ODC participates in Vermont Coalition of Clinics for
the Uninsured (VCCU)'s Annual Legislative Breakfast at
the State House.

MARCH 5- Dental hygienist Heidi

Considine’s last day working at
ODC.

17- 0DC, Middlebury College
Mountain Club, and Addison
Allies organize a ski trip for

Spanish-speaking patients.

APRIL

6- Fifteen people attend

18- ALLODC's volunteers' ® 4| ODC’s volunteer training.

names are printed in the
Addison Independent, and six

of them have individual bios

and pictures featured.



APRIL

MAY

1- ODC’s volunteer appreciation

dinner at Mary’s Restaurant.

2- Julia Doucet’s trip to
Mexico connecting with
patients makes the front
page of the Addison

Independent.

11- Rise Up & Sing holds a
tribute concert for

Pete Seeger at Middlebury
United Methodist Church. g
The Planning Committee
chooses the ODC to benefit.

27- 0DC’s team of staff
and volunteers march in | .
Middlebury’s Memorial
Day Parade.

JUNE

12- ODC, Middlebury

College Mountain Club,

and Addison Allies organize a
couple of hikes for Spanish-
speaking patients to

Snake Mountain.

@

30- Paola Meza, ODC long time volunteer and now dental
coordinator, is a recipient of Middlebury College’s Public
Service Leadership Award. Ariana Hernandez, another

ODC volunteer, is also awarded.

9- Middlebury College
senior Michelle Lehman "19
makes an animation about
diabetes narrated in Spanish

for ODC’s patients.

10- United Way of Addison
County takes professional
pictures at ODC and makes
them available for us.

8- Volunteers Fiona, Anabel,
and Maisie graduate from

high school.



JULY

16- Volunteer Kate Williams,
RN starts providing foot care
at ODC’s special quarterly

diabetes clinics.

ODC’s presence on Facebook

increases with two posts per ’

week, on Wednesday and
Friday.

AUGUST

15- The day we helped a friend

from a neighboring office find ..

. &S
her bunnies. —e——

SEPTEMBER

12- Anna Durning and Nico
Plume represent the ODC at
Middlebury College’s
Student Fair.

(sl °°°

L

23- Jessica Danyow, from
Homeward Bound, comes to
ODC a couple of nights to talk
about their PET CORE

program for income eligible

pet owners.

TS -

Anna Durning "19.5, Nico Plume "19.5, and Kelsey Smith
'20 are ODC’s 2019 Summer Interns. Anna and Nico
attend Middlebury College; Kelsey goes to Haverford

College. Nico continues his internship over the fall.

6- The Open Door Clinic is at
Addison County Fair & Field
Days with Melanie Clark.

7- ODC organizes a
MiddView Trip for
Middlebury College’s new

students.



SEPTEMBER

19- Dain McKee and

Betty Kafumbe volunteer at
ODC'’s office during UWAC's
Days of Caring.

OCTOBER

13- ODC is featured in VT Digger.

Spencer Bense, John Contreras,
and JP Underhill are UNE’s fall

dental externs.

NOVEMBER

Julia Doucet and a team of
volunteers visit 38 farms for /

vaccination clinics over the fall. (5

DECEMBER

7- ODC serves patients at
Mexican Consulate visit
in Middlebury.

21- ODC has 34 attendees
at 2019 Fall training.

21- Gubernatorial candidate
Rebecca Holcombe visits the

' Open Door Clinic.

1- Heidi Sulis participates in a symposium at UVM

organized by the Education Alliance on Poverty.

ODC gets it’s first donation

from TripHeroes.org.



WHO DONATED IN 2019
THIS LIST REFLECTS DONATIONS RECEIVED

BETWEEN 1/1/19 AND 12/31/19

American Flatbread Middlebury
Hannah & Tom Adelman

Julia Alvarez & William Eichner
Kathy & Conrad Ambrette

David & Patricia Anderson
Douglas B. & Debra E. Anderson
Kristofer Anderson

Meredith Anderson

David Andrews

Susan Arnold

B. Danyow Farm, LLC

Charles & Diana Bain

Bruce Baker & Nancie Dunn
Thomas & Mary Beth Barritt
Fred & Marian Baser

Thomas Baskett & Diane Nancekivell
Rodney & Arlene Batschelet
George & Paula Bellerose
Hannah & Eric Benz

Mark & Nancy Benz

John & Alice Berninghausen
Marjorie & David Bernoudy
Molly Bidwell

Robert & Mary Biegen

Helen Bigelow

Polly & Dale Birdsall

Carlos Blanco & Alicia Rodriguez Chaparro

Blue Spruce Farm, Inc.

Kathy Boe

Patricia Boera

Bona Specta Holsteins
Margaret Borden

Sarah Bourne & Howard Widelitz
Gayl Braisted

Jody Brakeley

Johanna & Peter Brakeley
Graham & Mary Lou Bright
Colleen Brown & Doug Richards
Kevin Brown & Betsy Meinhardt
Erin Buckwalter & Mike Shepard
Sue Buonincontro

Charles & Susan Burdick

Bruce & Suzanne Byers

Charles Callahan

Cambium Construction, Inc.
Roberta Carnwath

Paul Carrara

Sally Carver

Carol & Nick Causton

Natasha Causton & Scott Hunsdorfer
Champlain Valley Equipment
Natasha Chang & Timothy Billings
Christ Church Presbyterian

Veronica Ciambra & John Northrup

Co-operative Insurance Companies

Community Financial Services Group, LLC
Congregational Church of Middlebury, UCC

Coriander Restaurant

Cornwall Congregational Church
Peter & Mary Conlon

Timothy Cope & Kathleen McKennan
Eric Covey & Helen Toomey-Covey
Millard & Laureen Cox

Ann Crocker & Barbara Deal
Peter Curtis

Ken Dabbs & Paul Jones

Bunny Daubner

Jaclyn Davidson

Jacqueline Davies

Christopher & Becky Dayton
Adrienne & Bob DelLaney
Gregory Dennis

Joseph & Jeanette Devall

Laura Dillon

David & Magna Dodge

Mary Dodge & Michael Katz
Roger & Elita Dorwart

Andrew Dosmann

Marge Drexler

Dubois Farms, Inc.

James Dumont & Karen Lueders
Tom Dunne & Sarah Ashe
Dwight & Judy Dunning

Louis Dupont & Ellen Spring
Margaret & James Eagan
Barbara Ekedahl

John & Amy Emerson

Elizabeth Endicott

Emory & Diana Fanning

Miguel Fernandez & Kelly Hickey
First Presbyterian Church
Annerulon Fisher

Ardys & Lionel Fisher

Robert & Marthe Fisher

Ellen Flight

Mr. & Mrs. K. Cory Foote

Dick Forman

Foster Brothers Farm, Inc.

Four Hills Farm

Nat Fraioli

Churchill & Janet Franklin
John Freidin

Eileen Fuller

Ted Espiritu Garcia

Lisa Gates

Gay and Lesbian Fund of VT
Robert & Juliet Gerlin
Danielle Goodrich Gingras
Gregory C. Giordano
Louise Giovanella & Paul Sokal
Jim Gish & Margaret Burns
Silvia Gonzalez & Will Pyle
Mr. & Mrs. Jack L. Goodman
Goodrich Farm, Inc.
Wendy & Glenn Goodwin
Christopher Grace

Alice Grau & Robert Coffey
Green Peppers Restaurant
Barbara Greenewalt

Janet & Fred Greenman
Sue & Charlie Grigg
Robert Groff

Helen Haerle

Ron Hallman & Heidi Sulis
Diane & Peter Hare

Seth & Karen Harlow

Jeff Heath & Randy Ross
Patricia Heather-Lea & John Lea
Mickey & Carol Heinecken
David & Sheila Henderson
Katharine & Bob Hession
Chris & Kelley Higgins
Bruce & Ginny Hiland
Martha Hill

Maggie & Tom Holmes
Patricia & Robert Horne
John Hunisak

Patricia Hunt

Gale Hurd

David & Eleanor Ignat

Gail & Rich Isenberg
Willard & Carolyn Jackson
Margaret Clark Jackson
George & Pat Jaeger
Douglas James

Devon Jersild & Jay Parini
Linda Johnson

Robert N. Johnson

Debbie Katz & Ed Knoz
Peggy Keith

Molly Kemball

Constance Kenna

Gregor & Bronwen Kent

Jane & Matthew Kimble

Warren & Barry King

Bob & Joanne Kirkpatrick

Kevin Kite

Dayle Klitzner

George & Margaret Klohck

Max & Lois Kraus

James & Kristen Laberge

Peter & Joann Langrock

Linn Larson & Ren Barlow
Susan Laskaris

Lehigh Cement

Jay Leshinsky & Suzanne Sawyer
Perry Lessing & Louisa Burnham
Patty Lewis

Tage Lilja

Middlebury Lions Club

Phil & Diane Livingston

Pamela & Harvey Lodish

Melissa & Peter Lourie
Marianne Lust & Deborah Lubar
Luigi’s Italian Specialties
Elizabeth Maher

Steven Maier & Priscilla Bremser
James & Nancy Malcolm

Bill & Jane Mandigo

Peter & Elizabeth Markowski
Pam Marsh & Larry Maier

Cindy Marshall

Robert Martin & Holly McKenzie
Jack & Chip Mayer

Stuart & Amy McAninch

Bob & Grace McGrath

Myrdith & John McKinley

Joe & Leila McVeigh

Middlebury Natural Foods Co-Op
Middlebury United Methodist Church
Middlebury United Methodist Women
John & Mireille McWilliams
Middlebury Eye Associates
Middlebury Friends Meeting

Joel Miller

Misty Knoll Farm

Susan Montgomery

Monument Farms Dairy

Alan Moore & Carol Harden

J. Scott Morrison

Jenry & Amy Morsman

Virginia Moser

Jim Moulton

National Bank of Middlebury
Neat Repeats

Karl & Diane Neuse

www.opendoormidd.org | odc@opendoormidd.org | 802-388-0137



Nino’s Sicilian Pizza

Jenn & Robert Nixon

Andrew Nolan

Nop Brothers and Sons
Northern Rock Services, LLC
Notte Neapolitan Pizza Bar
Helen C. Nourse

Women of Wisdom

Jennifer Oldham

Jeff Olson & Christina Wadsworth
Sonja Olson

Ann & John Owen

Ellen Oxfeld

Paul & Linda Palmer

Alison Parker & Robert Fuller
Faith Parkins

Samantha Pearl

Lucy Pellegrini

Alice Perine

Kenneth & Carolyn Perine
Ted & Miriam Perry

Natalie Peters

Stephanie & Richard Phelps
Adele Pierce

Jane Ploughman & John Vincent
William Porter

Linda & Frank Punderson
Benjamin Putnam & Erin Ruble
Jessica Racusin

Emilie Rasmussen

Hans Raum

Red Clover Family Dentistry
Sally Reid

David & Cordelia Reimers
Anton Rifelj

Rise Up and Sing

Bob & Sue Ritter

RN Foot Care Service, LLC
Robert & Barbara Rodgers
Buck & Laurene Rogers
William Roper & Barbara Ganley
Annapurna Rosalli

Benjamin & Nancy Rosenberg
Jim & Ann Ross

James W. & Christina Runcie
Peter Ryersbach

Jimmy Sabillon

Bill Schubart & Kate Robinson Schubart
Paul Seward

Jerry Shedd & Lindi Bortney
Judi & Bob Sherman

Ronald Slabaugh

Lynne & Gerard Smaldone
Susan Smiley

Dutton & Catharine Smith

Gail & Harvey Smith

Scott & Leanne Smith

Lillian Snow

Edward & Jane Sommers

Paul M. Sommers

Nancy Spears

Carol Tina Specht & Martin Sienkiewycz
Carol & Thomas Spencer

St Paul’'s Episcopal Church
Elinore Standard

South Starksboro Friends

Gary & Kathy Starr

Will & Judy Stevens

John & Peggy Stoll

Darcy Stone

Cyndee Cochrane Sturtevant
Audrey Sulis

Megan & Clark Sutton

Marc & Christine Temin

The Arcadian

Three Squares Café

David Torres

Sarah Tully & Thomas Weiner
Jennifer & Robert Turner

United Methodist Church of West Addison
Valleywide Veterinary Services
Alice Van Tuyl

Roberto & Susan Veguez
Vergennes United Methodist Church
Vermont Coffee Company
Vermont Gynecology

Sarah & Dayton Wakefield
Suzanne Ward

Mary Jane Washburn

Christopher & Cynthia Watters
Sanford Weinstein & Nancy Bruck
David Weinstock & Ann Jones-Weinstock
Weybridge Congregational Church
Rollie White

Frank & Janet Winkler

Alexander & Vanessa Wolff
Richard & Artley Wolfson
Woodnotch Farms, Inc.

Spofford & Sara Woodruff

Sanne Woodward

Margaret & Daniel Wright

Nancy Wright & Llyn Rice

Carrie Wulfman

Alison Wurst

Wynsum Holsteins LTD

Larry Yarbrough & Amy Hastings
Maja Zimmerman & Peter Voorhees
16 Anonymous Donors

In memory of Joanne Carrara:
Adam’s Electric

Mark & Emmy Alford

Jean & Robert Bergesen
Community Financial Services
Group

Marianna & Domenick Davino
David & Magna Dodge
Stephen and Elizabeth Dow
Mary Ann Doyle

Engleberth Construction, Inc.
Foster Brothers Farm, Inc.
Cheryl Hughes

David & Eleanor Ignat

Elizabeth James

Diane Faust & Barry Lembersky

Lynch and Foley PC

Linda MacDonald

Eugene & Patricia Manfredi
Mike's Fuels LLC

Elaine & Ed Mitcham
National Bank of Middlebury
Jenn & Robert Nixon
Peggy Peabody

Linda & Frank Punderson
Lizbeth & Tim Ryan
Sheldon Trucks

Isabelle & Richard Terk
Sarah & Dayton Wakefield

Grants & Foundations:

Ben & Jerry’'s Foundation

Fanny Allen Foundation

Francis & Louise Nichols Foundation
NE Delta Dental Foundation

St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church

The Tulgey Wood Foundation

United Way of Addison County

VCF Doug Fund

VCF Walter Cerf Community Fund

The following towns have contributed a total of

$15,550 in support of our programs:

Brandon
Bridport
Bristol
Cornwall
Ferrisburgh
Leicester
Lincoln
Middlebury
Monkton

New Haven
Panton
Ripton

Salisbury

Shoreham

Starksboro

Vergennes

Waltham

Weybridge

THANK YOU!

www.opendoormidd.org | odc@opendoormidd.org | 802-388-0137



OUR STAFF AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2019

STAFF

R

" . ol
4

Heidi Sulis, MPH

Executive Director

Jody Brakeley, RN
Clinic Manager &

Nurse Case Manager

Melanie Clark
VT Health Connect Certified
Application Counselor

Julia Doucet, RN
Outreach Nurse &

Nurse Case Manager

BOARD MEMBERS

Carol Causton, RN
Board President

Town: Shoreham

Adam Fasoli, DMD
Dental Director
Town: Middlebury

Miguel Fernandez

Town: Weybridge

Danielle Goodrich

Town: Salisbury

Gale Hurd
Town: Middlebury

Emma Hopper, RDH
Dental Hygienist

Christiane Kokubo

Communications Specialist

Josh Lanney

Patient Services Coordinator

Paola Meza

Dental Coordinator

Ann Jones-Weinstock
Town: Middlebury

Peggy Keith
Town: Middlebury

Matthew Kimble
Town: Middlebury

Linn Larson, MD
Medical Director
Town: Middlebury

INTERNS

Hayley Jones
2019 J-Term Intern
Middlebury College

Anna Durning
2019 Summer Intern
Middlebury College

Nico Plume

2019 Summer/Fall/Winter Intern

Middlebury College

Kelsey Smith
2019 Summer Intern

Haverford College

Alicia Rodriguez
Town: Salisbury

Laurene Rogers
Town: Middlebury

Jim Runcie, Esq
Town: Starksboro

Gina Tindall
Town: Middlebury

PLEASE SUPPORT US
‘WITH A DONATION

Via check
Open Door Clinic
100 Porter Drive

Middlebury, VT 05753

On our website

www.opendoormidd.org/donate

On Facebook

facebook.com/opendoorclinicvt

On Amazon Smile

Look for Community Health Services of

Addison County

Through TripHeroes

You can support the ODC while booking

your next airplane ticket or hotel stay

through www.tripheroes.org. Try it!

Choose Open Door Clinic as the charity

to benefit and they will donate the
processing fees to us!

Prepared by Christiane Kokubo




